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On 6 March 1977 we observed an immature male Harlequin Duck (Histrionicus 
histrionicus) within a few feet of the shore along the north beach of Bull's Island, Charles-
ton County, S.C. We were so close to the bird that its body more than filled the field of 
view at 80X on our telescope. We observed the bird for about 10 minutes. This occurred in 
the afternoon, under heavily overcast skies. 

The bird appeared to be in molt. The head showed all the requisite stripes and 
patches, but they seemed indistinct, or perhaps worn. An exception to this was the white 
ear patch, which had very precise borders. Two chestnut patches were prominently dis-
played in the crown stripes. On the body, the large vertical white stripe on the side was 
present, as was the horizontal white stripe leading from the bend-of-wing area around to 
the front of the breast. The long white scapular stripe of the adult male plumage was not 
visible, however, nor was the chestnut-colored flank patch. Instead, these last two regions, 
along with the back and mantle, appeared black. These plumage characteristics are con- 
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sistent with the description in Roberts' Birds of Minnesota of the first-winter male 
plumage. 

There are only four published records of the Harlequin Duck in South Carolina. This 
species was first noted in the state by Arthur T. Wayne (South Carolina Bird Life, 1970, p. 
139; Auk 35:437) who observed a total of six birds (all females or immature males) at 
Porcher's Bluff near Mt. Pleasant on 14 and 16 January 1917. South Carolina Bird Life also 
mentions two males and a female sighted in the Cape Romain Refuge on 1 February 1936. 
More recently, a male and a female were seen near McClellanville on 21 December 1975 
(Chat 40:2), and four birds (sexes not given) were discovered at Lake Hartwell near 
Madison on 8 March 1977 (Chat 41:98). 

[NOTE: On 27 December 1976 Paul Gurn and several members of the Mattatuck 
Community College (Connecticut) Natural History Club observed an immature male 
Harlequin Duck at the northeastern end of Bull's Island. This previously unpublished 
record may represent the same bird reported above.—JRH] 
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